
 

 
 

 

 
 
Monday 13 February 2023 
 
 
OIA IRO-351 
Name:  
Email: @gmail.com 
 
Kia ora  
 
Official information request for Information on Featherston Street part closure. 
 
Thank you for your official information request dated Monday 16 January 2023.  
 
Your request was officially transferred to Wellington Water by Wellington City Council on 
Tuesday 24 January 2023. 
 
We have considered your request in accordance with the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) and determined that we are able to grant your 
request in part.  
 
Pursuant to Section 17(e) of the Act, we have only granted your request in-part because 
whilst other options of traffic management were considered (i.e. reduced work hours, 
weekend work and late night works) there is no recorded analysis of this.  
 
The remaining information requested is enclosed in our email to you and parts of that, 
pursuant to Section 7(2)(a) of the Act, has been redacted as it contains personal information 
about private individuals.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Ngā mihi 
 

 
Team Lead, Communications and Engagement 
  
 
 

 



 

 

22 December 2022 
 

Wastewater Rising Main Renewal Featherston Street 
Tēnā koe  
 
Over the last couple of months Wellington Water has been renewing a major wastewater 
rising main along Featherston Street, from the intersection of Featherston and Whitmore 
Streets to the intersection of Featherston and Waring Taylor Streets.  This work is being 
done on behalf of Wellington City Council.    
 
This renewal will increase the capacity and resilience of Wellington CBD’s wastewater 
network. It is part of a longer-term programme of work to upgrade the existing wastewater 
network, which is ageing and has a history of associated bursts.   
 
The work is staying on time. The 180 meter section of rising main from Whitmore St to 
Waring Taylor St has been completed using a trenchless method to minimise disruption to 
businesses and traffic.  The method involves installing a new pipe inside the existing pipe, in 
a process known as “slip lining”.  
 
Over the Christmas break, our site will be shut from 22 December 2022 until 9 January 2023. 
If you notice any issues with the site during this time, such as a fallen fence, please contact 
the Wellington City Council Call Centre on 04 499 4444. 
 
On 9 January 2023, we will be back onsite to finish installing pipes across Featherston St and 
into Waring Taylor St. In February and March we will be commissioning the main, working at 
Whitmore St, Waring Taylor St, and the intersection of Waring Taylor and Featherston St, to 
connect into the existing system. 
 
While Featherston Street and Waring Taylor Street will remain open, to safely undertake this 
work, we may need to close some lanes along Featherston Street and Waring Taylor Street 
over the Christmas break. On-street parking in the area alongside the worksite will be 
restricted to accommodate the temporary traffic management.  
 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact any of the following: 
 

• Contractor - G P Friel Limited,  

• Consultant - Stantec New Zealand,  
 
After hours, please call the Wellington City Council Call Centre on 04 499 4444. 
 
Thank you for your understanding as we work to improve your city’s infrastructure. 
 
Ngā mihi   

  
Manager Customer Experience 
Wellington Water 






































